
ASHLAND OPTIMIST CLUB
Meeting Saturday Mornings @ 7:30 A.M.
 Optimist Drive, Ashland, MO  65010

May 3 2025
"You cannot do all the good the world needs, but the world needs all the good you can do."

Optimist Board
Ken Bishop  President
Leigh Kottwitz  Past President
Tara Blue Vice President
Barrett Glascock Secretary
Heather Martin Treasurer
Bruce Glascock
Shawn Steelman
Robert Blake
Bernie Bartel
Dennis Sapp

COMING UP
May 8 Soccer Pink Out match v Mexico
May 8 Board meeting
May 10 Breakfast meeting Elixabeth 
Sobczak re: Parks Board
May 18 Bingo
 May 23 Pool Open House
May 24 Pool Opens Noon-6 regular hours

TAKE A MINUTE TO REMEMBER 
THOSE WHO MADE US STRONG:
Carroll Sapp – 1987
“Buddy” Glascock – 1988
William Burnett – 1992
Remus James – 1994
Ron Marley – 1997
Cecil Vaughn – 2001
Billy Jo Sapp – 2004
Marvin Sappington – 2004
Arcie Sapp – 2005
Kenneth Nichols – 2006
Lahmon Wren – 2007
Joe Smith - 2009
Jimmy Jo Calvin- 2009
Bob Sappington – 2010
Florence Hahn 2011
Clifford Caldwell-2013
Mel Rupard-2013
Ernest Woods—2013
John Johnson—2013
Michael Dalton--2013
Jim Moore--2016
Carl Long--2016 
Don Jones-2017
Clay Austin-2017
Sharon Donley-2017
Ben Nieman- 2017
Nick Kimbler- 2018
Barbara Perry- 2018
Jacob Zagorac- 2019
Joy Woods- 2021
Steve Walsh-2021
Kristi Savage Clarke 2022
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Breakfast: May 10- John Travlos, Robert Blake
Program- Elisabeth Sobczak from the Ashland 
Park Board 

The Ashland Board will meet on Thursday, May 
8th at 7:00 p.m. These meetings are open to all 
members, but please let Barrett Glascock know 
if you have anything that needs to be added to 
the agenda by Tuesday. 

We hosted Bingo this past Friday, with 142 players. 
Thank you to everyone who helped in the kitchen and
provided desserts when Brenda Austin was out of 
town! 

Bernie Bartel and Donna Wobbe served an incredible 
breakfast this morning, which included all Bernie's 
apple cake and fresh fruit to supplement our regular 
fare. 

Our speaker this morning was Kip Kendrick, Boone 
County Presiding Commissioner. He started by 
speaking about the Senior Real Estate Property Tax 
Relief Program, which started in Boone County last 
year. If you were among the 8,500 parcels that 
applied last year, you should have received renewal 
paperwork. This year's applications will be accepted 
from April 1st-June 30th, 2025 for Boone County 
residents who were 62 years old before January 1st, 
2025 and officially owned real estate in Boone 
County. The best way to apply is at the Boone County
Government Center, which has people who can guide 
you through the paperwork, as well as a notary on 
site. Credits will show up on your property tax bill. 
Kip did share that the assessed valuation will continue
to be adjusted. There is more information 
at showmeboone.com.

Kip also talked about the Boone County Master Plan, 
a policy guide of Boone County for future land-use 
decisions to balance new homes, businesses, and 
agriculture in the county. The previous Master Plan 
was adopted in 1996, so an update was long overdue,
considering the significant population and 
employment growth that our county is experiencing 
(120% in Ashland) and was started in 2023 with 
input from communities via a countywide survey, as 
well as in-person open houses in several 
communities. Kip spoke at length about the 
importance of sewer, which is an expensive but 
essential aspect of our county's growth. The final 
Master Plan document, approved in April of 2025, can
be viewed at ourboone.com.

Kip also talked about the Regional Law Enforcement 
Training Center, which broke ground in April 2024 
and will include Mizzzou's Law Enforcement Training 
Institute (LETI) and will be available for First 
Responder and law Enforcement agencies 
training from across the state. This will also include a 
lightly subsidized public safety Childcare for law 
enforcement and joint communication employees in 
Boone County, which will be open from 4:30 a.m.-
10:30 p.m. The groundbreaking happened in April 
2025 and they are currently hiring a director, with 
hopes to open by July 2026. This is thought to be one
of the first purpose-built child care centers 
constructed for families of first responders in the 
nation and will help with hiring and retention of 
employees. 

After Kip answered the many questions that people 
had for him, he drew for the Attendance drawing. 
Jerome Glascock, Dana Cafourek, and Traci Howard 
had their chance at riches, but with their absence, the
pot will continue to grow. 

Bruce Glascock shared that the online tickets for the 
Cattlemans' Day Rodeo started selling May 1st and 
over 500 tickets were sold the first day. Please share 
the Rodeo website: cattlemendaysrodeo.com with 
friends and family who are still looking for information
and tickets for this year's rodeo. 

Letitia DenHartog
ashlandoptimist.org
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